Memorandum of Understanding

MS in Emergency Services Administration
College of Health and Human Services
July 2013
This Memorandum of Understanding outlines the consensus reached by the MS in Emergency Services Administration (EMER), the College of Health and Human Services, and the Division of Academic Affairs, based on the recently conducted program review.  It describes the goals to be achieved, and the actions to be undertaken by all parties to this MOU to achieve these goals, during the next program review cycle.  Progress toward goals is to be addressed in the annual report.

The EMER program has been offered on a self-support basis since a major revision of its curriculum in 2008. The program delivers instruction and advising and facilitates student activity through online technologies and educational software. The online presence makes this currently unique program available to adult learners in a wide range of fields and industries regionally, nationally and internationally. The program is multi-disciplinary and draws on faculty expertise in more than ten departments.
No major concerns were identified in the course of program review for EMER. Discussion focused on faculty lines in the program, given that the program is operated on a self-support basis. Reviewers noted a significant level of student attrition after the curriculum revision in 2008, and attributed it to a strengthening of the curriculum and learning expectations. The program has established student learning outcome goals and has implemented an assessment plan. The reviewers provided suggestions on further enhancing the online learning environment and strengthening the link between scholarship and practice.
It is therefore agreed that:

1. The program will focus attention on retention and graduation rates going forward, setting goals and using institutional data to improve student success and time to degree.
2. The program will consider ways to assess the linkage between theory and practice in its students’ learning outcomes.
3. The program will continue to work with the college to ensure an appropriate level of tenure-track faculty involvement in the program’s coordination and instruction.
4. The program will provide an annual update on progress made towards the actions agreed to in this MOU, to be submitted in conjunction with its annual assessment report.

This MOU has been read and approved by:

Program Director:  ______________________________

Date:   __________                                    

College Dean: ______________________________
____

Date:   __________
Vice Provost: __________________________________

Date:  __________             

